Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th. Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416-481-1967 Facsimile: 416-440-7656

Toll free: 1-888-632-6273

Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone: 416-481-1967 Télécopieur: 416-440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



BY E-MAIL

August 28, 2009

Mr. Charles Keizer Torys LLP Suite 3000 Box 270, TD Centre 79 Wellington St. W. Toronto, Ontario M5K 1N2

Dear Mr. Keizer:

Re: Board File Numbers EB-2009-0072 to EB-2009-0075 (Inclusive)

This letter is in response to your correspondence of July 17, 2009, which informed the Board that the commercial transaction in the above-referenced proceedings closed on July 1, 2009.

Please note that in the Board's May 5, 2009 Decision and Order, the Board referred to Great Lakes Power Transmission LP's ("GLPTLP") prior electricity transmission licence, ET-2002-0247, rather than its current licence, ET-2007-0649.

Please find attached the distribution licence for GLPDI (ED-2009-0072). GLPL's distribution licence (ED-2008-0343) and GLPL's electricity transmission licence (ET-2008-0342) have been cancelled.

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

cc: Mr. T. Lavoie, Great Lakes Power Limited Encs.